
 

 

 
 

 

2020 Officers 
President:Wiley Bowman(C)770-880-2151,(H)770-646-3048  

                                                           wileybow@gmail.com 

Vice President Tori Bray                                478-394-0848 

                                                                    eeigeb@aol.com 

Treasurer: Terry Carlyle                                 706-654-1188 

                                                        wbcthc@windstrean.net 

Secretary: Kenlyn Sawyer                              404-867-3898 

                                                 kenlyn_sawyer@yahoo.com 

National Director: Patricia Voyna                  678-523-0378  

                                                   pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

Alternate Natl. Director – Steve Matthews     770-910-2500 

                                                       stevematthews@me.com 

2020 PST Appointees 
Wagon Master: Terry Jones                          404-925-6440 

    tjcatering@gmail,com  

Sunshine Chair: Wanda Hollenbeck             770-324-2043 

                                                      whollen241@gmail.com 
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Voyna                678-523-0378 

                                                 pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 
Directory Editor: Wayne Hollenbeck           770-710-1833 

              whollen241@gmail.com 
Membership Chair: Beth Bennett                  404-317-1018 

                                                          bbenn10400@gmail.com 

Chaplain: Jim Hollis                                     770-402-6074 

                                                          pem1jwh@gmail.com 

 

FMCA National Officers 
President – Jon Walker                    fmcajon@icloud.com 
Sr V President – Rett Porter III      rett.porter@gmail.com 

Secretary – Gaye Young –                 gyoumg@fmca.com 

Treasurer – John Reynolds      

                            johnreynoldssr@renoldsironworks.com  

 

Future SEA (Southeast Area) Rally 
www.seafmca.org 

SEA President–Betty Duncan email:bettyhduncan@fmca.com 

SEA Georgia VP - Patricia Voyna pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

SEA Rally - Feb. 5-8, 2020 Lakeland, Florida   

Future FMCA International Convention  
Winter March 26-29, 2020 – Tucson, AZ 
Summer 2020 – August 26-29, Lincoln, Nebraska 

* Winter 2021 – Perry, GA 

* Summer 2021 – Gillette, WY or St, Paul, MN 

* Winter 2022 – Tucson, AZ 
* Summer 2022 – Lincoln, Nebr. or Sedalia, MO 

* Winter 2023 – Perry, GA 

* Summer 2023 – Sedalia, MO or Lincoln, Nebr. 

* Summer 2024 – Gillette, WY 
* Summer 2027 – Gillette, WY 

 

* = Contingent on successful contract negotiations. 
 

 

2020 RALLY HOSTS 
Wagon Master – Terry Jones 

 tjcatering@gmail,com 

404-925-6440 
* Weekend different from 1st weekend.    
**Special rally due to distance from Atlanta 

###Our Bylaws require members to host a rally. Ideally, three couples 

should be able to manage a great rally weekend.   

February 1 – Luncheon, Peachtree Airport, Downwind Restaur 

 Moremans, Simons 

February 4 – Tuesday- Luncheon, Fred’s Market, Lakeland, FL 

 Voyna 
 

March 6-8 KOA, Forsyth, GA 

 Simons, Sawyers 
  

April 3-5 –Holiday RV,  Chattanooga, TN 

 Jones, Castors 
 

May 1-3 – Renfo, KY w/extended trip to W.VA 

 Rankins, Ralstons, McCoys 
 

June 5-7 

*July 10-12 

 Grubba 

August 7-9 
 

September 4-6 – TBD  (possible Milledgeville) 

 Lori & Pat Thomas 
 

October 2-4 – Murphy, NC 

 Carlyle, Mallory, Hamiltons 
 

November 6-8 – TBD 

 Grubas 
 

December 4-6 – TBD 

 Officers 

 
PRESIDENTS CORNER – January 2020 
By Wiley Bowman 
. 

It is difficult to believe that we are already into a new year 

(decade) and looking forward to a great year for PST.  I have 

been honored to be serve as your new 2020-21 president.  

Filling Doug’s shoes will not be an easy task.  Doug is a natural 

for making people feel welcome and still do some “pushing” 

when necessary.  Thank you Doug for all you do for PST.  I 

only accepted this position because I am confident that I will 

receive much needed help from Doug, Kenlyn and Pat as well as 

my appointed chairs.  I am fortunate to have a very competent 

slate of chairpersons to serve in the coming year.  Patricia 

Voyna will remain as Newsletter Editor, Terry Joiner is already 

hard at work as Wagon Master, Beth Bennett as Membership 

Chair, Wanda Hollenbeck as Sunshine Chair, Wayne 

Hollenbeck as Directory Chair and Jim Hollis as Chaplin.  
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Please feel free to contact me or any of these appointees if you 

have any concerns or suggestions in the various areas. 
 

We enjoyed a very successful January luncheon at the Marietta 

Diner thanks to the efforts of our hosts, Bill and Margie 

Espositos.  Due to the large attendance of more than 30 people, 

things were a bit crowded, but the food was delicious and 

fellowship was wonderful.  We were fortunate to have two 

visitors, Robert and Michelle Filipovich, who drove down from 

the Dalton area to attend our luncheon and get to know some of 

our members.  We hope they will return and choose become 

members of the best RV travel group in Georgia.  
 

Please mark your calendars for the next luncheon rally to be 

held at the Peachtree Airport Downwind Restaurant.  Don’t 

forget to notify the hosts, Moremans or Simons, if you intend to 

attend the February luncheon on February 1st.  Hope to see 

everyone there.   

 

 
 

 

NATIONAL DIRECTOR REPORT 
By Patricia Voyna 
 

Answer to my question last month; for 2 years the header on the 

officers and rallies was one year behind. Instead of the year 

2019 was 2018 and year 2018 was 2017.. Thanks George 

(HOGT) 

 

 

SECRETARY REPORT- January 2020 
By Kenlyn Sawyer 
 

The January 4, 2020 luncheon was held at the Marietta Diner in 

Marietta, GA. Hosts were Bill and Margie Esposito.  There was 

a total of 28 people in attendance for the luncheon.  Names of 

those in attendance are at the end of this report. 
 

There was no meeting – just good food and fellowship   
 

Upcoming rallies – Please contact your hosts to confirm your 

attendance. 
 

February 1, 2020 11:30 AM - The Downwind Restaurant & 

Lounge - 2000 Airport Rd, Chamblee (Moreman, Simons) 

March 6 - 8, 2020 - Forsyth KOA - 414 S. Frontage Rd, Forsyth, 

GA (Simons/Sawyer)  

April 3 - 5, 2020 - Holiday Travel RV Park – 1623 S Mack 

Smith Rd, Rossville, GA (Jones/Castor) 

May 1 - 3, 2020 - Renfroe Valley, KY (Ralston, Rankin, 

McCoy) 

June 5 – 7, 2020 - Need Hosts 
 

We still need hosts for 2020 rallies.  Please contact Terri Jones 

to sign up. 
 

MEMBERS:  Bennett; Bowman; Castor; Esposito; Gruba; 

Jones; McCoy; Moreman; Ralston; Rankin; Sawyer; Simons; 

VanGys; Voyna  
 

GUESTS:  Robert and Michelle Filipovich 

 

RALLY REPORT – January 2020 
By Margaret Esposito 
 

What a great way to start the new year off in 2020 at a fun, 

bustling NY retro themed diner known for its great food, huge 

portions and excellent service! For those who had never yet 

been to the Marietta Diner they were “wowed” by the size of the 

entrees put in front of them; not to mention the incredible 

desserts showcased to order. Fun and warm fellowship was 

enjoyed by all!  
 

Welcomed guests Robert (Flip) & Michelle (Moochie) 

Filipovich. Those members attending: The VanGys, the 

McCoy’s, the Gruba’s, the Voyna’s, the Simons, the Sawyer’s, 

the Rankin’s, the Ralston’s, the Moreman’s, the Jones’, the 

Esposito’s - Hosts, the Castor’s, Wiley Bowman & Beth 

Bennett. Total attending: 28 

 

 

SUNSHINE REPORT – January 2020 
By Wanda Hollenbeck 
 

 

 

 

 

 

TREASURES’S REPORT November 2019 
By: Terry Carlyle 
 

Beginning Balance    08/02/2019          $1,716.05 
  

    Receipts:  

              August Rally                          5.59 

 October Rally  158.65               
  

     Disbursements: 
 

Ending Balance       11-06-2019      $1,880.29 

  

Birthdays  
 

01-13 – Phil Newton 

01-20 – Beth Bennett 
01-21 – Cecil Mallory 

01-30 – Margie Esposito 

 

Anniversaries 
 

 

 

Trivia 
The song “Auld Lang Syne” is sung at the stroke of midnight in 

almost every English-speaking country in the world to bring in 

the new year. 

 

Worth Pondering 
“You can’t go back and change the beginning, but you can start 

where you are and change the ending.” —Anonymous 



Are you really washing your dishes correctly? 
By Russ and Tiña De Maris 
Fellow RVers, how do you wash your dishes? Do they stack up 

in the sink, making a stink, until the end of day? Or do you 

“clean as you go,” squirting a little dish soap on a sponge, 

wiping away at the dish grunge, and giving a quick rinse? If 

you’re doing the latter, dish detergent detective Procter & 

Gamble says you’ve got it all wrong. Here’s why: 
 

Sadly, like a lot of us, things haven’t changed much in decades. 

OK, maybe sagging skin – but dish soap, no changes. Proctor & 

Gamble’s Dawn has been around since the ’70s, and was 

designed to work with water – lots of it. Fill your sink with 

water, add a squirt of Dawn, then toss in the dishes and wishy-

washy to your heart’s content. Result: Clean dishes, ready for a 

rinse. But, squirt a dash of Dawn on your sponge or rag and rub 

away on the dishes – there’s just not enough foam to get the 

oils, grime, and potentially bacteria off of the dishes. 
 

You know what’s coming next. Yep, it’s the dawn 

of a new Dawn! [Drum roll, please.] “Dawn 

Powerwash Dish Spray” comes in a spray bottle. 

Shoot squirts out of the spray bottle, now dash 

with the dishcloth, and hey! Presto! Give that dish 

a rinse and it’s ready for the next use. No sink full 

of water – which could be a real plus for the 

boondocking set. First, you’ll use less precious 

fresh water, and take up less space in the gray tank. And, it’s 

easier on the propane supply, as you’ll not need oceans of hot 

water to do the task. 
 

And the dark side of this new anti-crud crusader? You saw that 

coming too, didn’t you?! The truth is at the checkout line – the 

new Powerwash Dish Spray and it’s nifty nozzle will set you 

back a couple bucks more than you’re paying for the “needs 

lotsa water” variety. But Proctor & Gamble says it will gamble 

that you’ll be happy to pay a bit more for the convenience. They 

already know that doing the dishes is the second-most hated 

household chore – cleaning the “terlit” is top of the list of “Let 

George do it!” activities. And the company also throws statistics 

up to make the higher cost go down easier – they claim using 

Powerwash Dish Spray is “five times faster” than doing dishes 

the old-fashioned way. 
 

Look for the new cleaning goop in stores after the turn of the 

year. 

 

 
 

Auld Lang Syne lyrics meaning 
The words 'Auld Lang Syne' literally translates from old 

Scottish dialect meaning 'Old Long Ago' and is about love and 

friendship in times past. The Auld Lang Syne lyrics referring to 

'We'll take a Cup of Kindness yet' relate to a drink shared by 

men and women to symbolise friendship. 

 

 

 

 

Ladies With Computers 
 

 They’re back! Church Ladies With Computers. 

These sentences (with bloopers) actually appeared 

in church bulletins or were announced in church 

services: 
 

• Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the addition 

of several new members and to the deterioration of some older 

ones. 
 

• Ladies Bible Study will be held Thursday morning at 10 AM. 

All ladies are invited to lunch in the Fellowship Hall after the B. 

S. is done. 

 

 
 

 

Walmart 
 Walmart installed a new medical 

machine that for $10 and a urine 

sample with diagnose any 

condition. 

Impressed he wondered if he could 

fool the machine he mixed tap 

water with dog poo urine samples 

from his wife and daughter then pleasure himself into the 

mixture. 

when he chipped it into the machine the next day the print out 

red one your tap water is hard to use softener to your dog has 

ringworm give it antibiotics three your daughter is on cocaine 

get her into rehab for your wife is expecting twins not yours get 

a lawyer 5 if you keep playing with yourself your freaking 

elbow won't get better. 

Thank you for shopping at Walmart. 

 

An easy way to save money on propane 
From the “So tight he squeaks when he walks” 
department: Turn off your oven pilot light when not in 
use. Save propane = save money. 



Winter 
THIS IS RIGHT ON THE NOSE. .......READ IT SLOWLY... I 

DON'T KNOW WHO WROTE IT, BUT I AM GUESSING IT 

WAS A SENIOR!!! I FIRST STARTED READING THIS 

AND WAS READING FAST UNTIL I REACHED THE 

THIRD SENTENCE. I STOPPED AND STARTED OVER 

READING, SLOWER AND THINKING ABOUT EVERY 

WORD. THIS IS VERY THOUGHT-PROVOKING. MAKES 

YOU STOP AND THINK. 

AND THEN IT IS WINTER You know. . . time has a way of 

moving quickly and catching you unaware of the passing years. 

It seems just yesterday that I was young, just married and 

embarking on my new life with my mate. Yet in a way, it seems 

like eons ago, and I wonder where all the years went. I know 

that I lived them all. I have glimpses of how it was back then 

and of all my hopes and dreams. But, here it is... the winter of 

my life and it catches me by surprise...How did I get here so 

fast? Where did the years go and where did my youth go? 

I remember well seeing older people through the years and 

thinking that those older people were years away from me and 

that winter was so far off that I could not fathom it or imagine 

fully what it would be like. But, here it is...my friends are retired 

and getting grey...they move slower and I see an older person 

now. Some are in better and some worse shape than me...but, I 

see the great change....Not like the ones that I remember who 

were young and vibrant...but, like me, their age is beginning to 

show and we are now those older folks that we used to see and 

never thought we'd be. 

Each day now, I find that just getting a shower is a real target 

for the day! And taking a nap is not a treat anymore... it's 

mandatory! Cause if I don't on my own free will... I just fall 

asleep where I sit! 

And so...now I enter into this new season of my life unprepared 

for all the aches and pains and the loss of strength and ability to 

go and do things that I wish I had done but never did! 

But, at least I know, that though the winter has come, and I'm 

not sure how long it will last...this I know, that when it's over on 

this earth...it's NOT over. A new adventure will begin! 

Yes, I have regrets. There are things I wish I hadn't done...things 

I should have done, but indeed, there are many things I'm happy 

to have done. It's all in a lifetime. 

So, if you're not in your winter yet...let me remind you, that it 

will be here faster than you think. So, whatever you would like 

to accomplish in your life please do it quickly! Don't put things 

off too long! 

Life goes by quickly. So, do what you can today, as you can 

never be sure whether this is your winter or not! You have no 

promise that you will see all the seasons of your life...so, live for 

today and say all the things that you want your loved ones to 

remember...and hope that they appreciate and love you for all 

the things that you have done for them in all the years past! 

"Life" is a gift to you. The way you live your life is your gift to 

those who come after. Make it a fantastic one. 

LIVE IT WELL! ENJOY TODAY! DO SOMETHING FUN! 

BE HAPPY! HAVE A GREAT DAY! 

REMEMBER:… 

"It is health that is real wealth and not pieces of gold and silver. 

"LIVE HAPPY IN THIS YEAR AND EVERY YEAR! 

LASTLY, CONSIDER THE FOLLOWING: 

TODAY IS THE OLDEST YOU'VE EVER BEEN, YET THE 

YOUNGEST YOU'LL EVER BE SO - ENJOY THIS DAY 

WHILE IT LASTS. 

~Your kids are becoming you....... 

~Going out is good… Coming home is better! 

~You forget names.... But it's OK because other people forgot 

they even knew you!!! 

~You realize you're never going to be really good at anything 

~The things you used to care to do, you no longer care to do, but 

you really do care that you don't care to do them anymore. 

~You sleep better on a lounge chair with the TV blaring than in 

bed. It's called "pre-sleep". 

~You miss the days when everything worked with just an "ON" 

and "OFF" switch.. 

~You tend to use more 4 letter words ... "what?"..."when?"... 

"what?" . ??? 

~Now that you can afford expensive jewelry, it's not safe to 

wear it anywhere. 

~You notice everything they sell in stores is "sleeveless"?!!! 

~What used to be freckles are now liver spots. 

~Everybody whispers. 

~You have 3 sizes of clothes in your closet.... 2 of which you 

will never wear. 

~But Old is good in some things: Old Songs, Old movies, and 

best of all, OLD FRIENDS!! 

Stay well, "OLD FRIEND!"  

 

 
 

 

Silly Tourist Questions 
From Jack Putnam: I used to work in the small expedition ship 

industry. On trips through Alaskan waters, standing with guests 

on the deck looking at the extensive Sitka Spruce forests on the 

mountainside, all bathed in mist with clouds hiding everything 

more than a couple hundred feet up, someone would often look 

up and ask, “What altitude are we at?” My answer was always 

to look over the side of the ship and respond, “About 80 feet.” 
 

From Steve Shelton: From a tourist viewing the Alaska pipeline 

outside Fairbanks: “Don’t all those barrels make a lot of noise 

going down the pipeline? 

 



One of the biggest fears many 

RVers have is fire and for 

good reason — each year, RV 

fires cause deaths, injuries and 

millions of dollars in damages 

to RVs. Just as fires happen in 

our homes and businesses. 

Overall, the numbers of RV 

fires reported each year are around 1,000. 

Point is: it happens and you need to take steps to make sure you 

aren’t among those stats I just cited. 

That’s why we talked with our friend Mark Polk 

of  RVEduction101.com. 

Mark is a true expert on all aspects of RVs and RV safety and 

has critical and very practical advice about keeping our RVs 

safe from fire. Among his top tips, make sure your fire safety 

devices are as ready to travel as you are. 

“A really good habit to get into is, prior to every trip you take in 

your RV, you test the device,” Polk said, referring to devices 

like smoke and propane leak detectors. 

Also on the topic of fire safety devices, Polk said to use devices 

that are made for use in RVs, and, where applicable, make sure 

devices aren’t expired. 

“It’s typically five years from the date it was manufactured,” 

Polk said. “Nobody really talks about that.” 

Of course, fire extinguishers are important to RV fire safety, 

though Polk cautions that they have limited use and shouldn’t be 

considered the only line of defense against fire. 

“You want to look at the site gauge and make sure that it’s fully 

charged, and if it’s not, you’ll want to replace it,” Polk said. 

Being prepared to handle a fire is good advice. 

The biggest question we had for Polk, however, was what can 

RVers do to avoid causing fires altogether? 

In short, he said, problems are caused by various incidents, like 

poorly maintained propane systems. 

Other fires are caused by electrical shorts, such as when electric 

heaters are being used to supplement furnace systems. “Heaters 

can have a really high wattage,” Polk said. “So you leave it on 

for a really long time, like when you’re sleeping and it’s 

creating a lot of heat in the electrical circuit to the point where 

the insulation might start to melt and two wires make contact 

and that ignites the fire.” 

Though Polk offered us plenty of fire safety tips, he said people 

shouldn’t be afraid of RVing. “I don’t want to make people 

paranoid, it’s just being aware of these things,” Polk said. 

Be aware of fire safety devices in your RV 

Know how to use those devices 

Make sure those devices are maintained 

If your fire extinguisher has a powder-based firefighting 

chemical, turn it upside down and give it a couple of solid taps 

before leaving so the powder doesn’t get caked and jam. 

Make sure anything that can burn doesn’t accidentally fall into 

an area where heating elements or open flame may be present. 

Have your RV’s LP system inspected by a professional 

annually. 

Use electric heaters in the 750-1,000-watt range to avoid 

pushing the upper limit of an RV’s electrical circuit 

Use electric heaters that shut off automatically when knocked 

over. Always keep an operating carbon monoxide detector in 

your RV 

 

 

 Bull Auction  
My wife and I went to the 

auction mart at Tralee the 

other week and one of the 

first exhibits we stopped at 

was the breeding bulls. We 

went up to the first pen and 

there was a sign attached 

that said, 'THIS BULL 

MATED 50 TIMES LAST YEAR' 
 

My wife playfully nudged me in the ribs ......smiled and said, 

'He mated 50 times last year, that's almost once a week.' 
 

We walked to the second pen which had a sign attached that 

said, ''THIS BULL MATED 150 TIMES LAST YEAR' 
 

My wife gave me a healthy jab and said, 'WOW~~That's more 

than twice a week ! ...........You could learn a lot from him.' 
 

We walked to the third pen and it had a sign attached that said, 

in capital letters,'THIS BULL MATED 365 TIMES LAST 

YEAR 
 

'My wife was so excited that her elbow nearly broke my ribs, 

and said, 'That's once a day ..You could REALLY learn 

something from this one.' 
 

I looked at her and said, 'Go 

over and ask him if every time 

was with the same old cow.' 
 

My condition has been 

upgraded from critical to stable 

and I should eventually make a 

full recovery. 

 

Gone Fishing 
I went fishing this morning but after a short time I ran out of 

bait and saw a cottonmouth with a frog in its mouth frogs are 

good bass bait. Knowing the snake couldn't bite me with a frog 

in its mouth I grabbed it right behind the head, took the frog and 

put it in my bait bucket. now the dilemma was how to release 

the snake without getting bit. so I grabbed my bottle of Jack 

Daniels and poured a little whiskey its mouth. Its eyes roll back 

and it went limp. I released the snake into the lake without 

incident and resumed fishing. not long after I felt a notch on my 

foot, looking down, I saw that it was that snake with two more 

frogs 

 

 
 

http://www.rveducation101.com/


 

 

 
PEACH STATE TRAVELERS 

A PEACH STATE FLY-IN   

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2020 1130 hrs. 

The Downwind Restaurant & Lounge 

2000 Airport Road 

Chamblee, Georgia  30341 

 

Directions:  From Clairmont Road, take Airport Road at the traffic light.  Go to the dead end 

and turn left into the parking area.  Enter the building from the corner entrance.  Take the 

stairs and turn right and then right again.   

The DeKalb Peachtree Airport began as Camp Gordon during WWI as an Army training base.  

During the war it was so big that the Southern Railway put a spur track in to the Camp just to 

bring in troop trains for training.  After the war, the Camp was closed and became inactive.   

During the late 1930’s the base was reactivated and became the Atlanta Naval Air Station.  

Thousands of Naval pilots were trained there.  The base even had the second largest hospital 

in the Atlanta area. 

The base was closed in the mid 50’s and was purchased by DeKalb County. 

The Downwind Restaurant is located in a building built in the 30,s.  That part of the building 

was the location of the original aircraft controller for the very busy airport.   

Our restaurant needs a count from us to arrange seating.  Please write to confirm your 

attendance at ( moreman@mindspring.com ) or message me at 770-851-5665. 

Cost for this great adventure is $2.00 per person. Please pay upon arrival.  This is a very 

interesting restaurant.  Next door has plenty of playgrounds and seating for watching the 

planes come and go.  It’s a very popular place in the warmer months for picnicking for families 

and children. 

Bobby and Brenda Moreman hm:  770-457-6212  cell:  770-851-5665 

Alan and Debbi Simons hm:  770-216-8451  cell:  404-992-1046 

 

 

mailto:moreman@mindspring.com


SEA Rally 
Tuesday February 4, 2020 Luncheon – 11:30am 

Lakeland, Florida 

  
2120 Harden Blvd. Lakeland, FL 

863-603-7080 

(Pippin Rd West to Harden Blvd North) 
Fred's Market Restaurant 
Fred's Market Restaurant serves up a special taste of farm-to-plate freshness, on our MarketTableTM. Our food is slowly cooked in a 

natural and unprocessed way, served in a cozy atmosphere full of warmth and fun. We don't compromise on quality or character 

whether it's the ingredients in our dishes or the attitudes of our people. It's southern comfort that's pure and hearty all the way to the 

core and it's all found at Fred's Market Restaurant 

Slow Food, Fast. 

The JOHNSON FAMILY Story 

Elton and Evelyn Johnson established a Plant City Tradition of FAMILY DINING & SOUTHERN 
HOSPITALITY in 1954. It began with a gas station where Evelyn would cook family meals for 
her husband and children. It wasn't long before friends and passers-by would show up to enjoy 
her SOUTHERN COOKIN' and GENEROUS HOSPITALITY. Eventually, with the help of Aunt 
Evie and Aunt Pearlie in the kitchen, the gas station was converted to the first Johnson's 
Restaurant. 
 

Fred and his wife, Tammy carried forward the same TRADITIONS in 1998, opening the first 
Fred's Market Restaurant on site at the State Farmer's Market resulting in fresh produce at their 

fingertips. So began the legacy of SLOW FOOD, FAST. In 2003, Grandpa's BBQ recipes were revived by grandson Owen 
Johnson, who perfected the rubs and serves up authentic sauces at Johnson Barbeque next door in Plant City. 
Today the LEGACY continues of SERVIN' IT UP SOUTHERN with their sons, Owen and Michael Johnson. Their strong 
emphasis on FAMILY HERITAGE, VALUES and good ole' SOUTHERN CUISINE has contributed to making each Fred's 
Market Restaurant and Johnson Barbeque a place where friends, family and community can 
come together and connect, enjoying our food cooked slow and served fast. 
 

We thank you for choosing Fred's Market Restaurant and hope you and 
your family ENJOY our family's dishes, because it is our passion to serve 
you fresh, healthy and great tasting meals! 
 

Slow food, FAST  
11:30 Tuesday February 4, 2020 
 

RSVP  (PST-Rally Fee $1.00 per couple)     All Georgia is welcome to join us. Party time 
Patricia Voyna  pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com  or text 678-523-0378 

mailto:pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com
http://www.fredsmarket.com/


March 2020 Peach State Travelers Rally 
 

Dates: March 6-8, 2020 
 

Place:  Forsyth, GA KOA    (I-75 and Exit #186 is the friendliest) 

414 S. Frontage Road 

Forsyth, GA 31029 
 

Reservations: 478-994-2019 * Must be made by February 13, 2020 *                      

 

Please let your Hosts know for planning:  

Alan and Debbi Simons (h) 770-216-8451 or (c) 678-557-7599 

Carole & Kenlyn Sawyer (Carole) 770-315-5272 or Kenlyn 404-867-3898 

            

The rate is $46.11 per night and 15 sites have been reserved. (10% discount if KOA Value Member).  

Please phone and make reservations indicating that you are with the Peach State Travelers.   

 

Thursday:  5:30 PM Dinner at a nearby restaurant for the early birds! 

 

Friday:  5:30 PM Dinner will be at a nearby restaurant to be determined later. 

 

Saturday:  9:00 AM Breakfast in the Rally Center – Bagels and Cream Cheese/Fruit.  Bring Beverage 

and set-ups. 

 

Saturday:  6:00 PM Hosts will provide Corn beef and Cabbage.  Bring your favorite salad, side dish or 

dessert. Bring Beverage and set-ups.  Chapter Meeting, Games and Fellowship to follow. 

 

Sunday:  A light breakfast served by your rally hosts at 9 AM with a short meeting after if needed.  

Please bring your utensils and coffee cup. Bring Beverage and set-ups.   

 

Rally Fee: $15 per person to the hosts at the rally or mail them to Kenlyn Sawyer – 1858 Lochlomand 

Lane, Smyrna, GA 30080. 

 

Let’s have fun in Forsyth! 

 
 



ALL ABOARD !!! 

  

JOIN PEACH STATE TRAVELERS IN APRIL 

DATES OF RALLY – APRIL 3,4,5- HOLIDAY TRAVEL PARK – CHATTANOOGA, TN 

HOSTS – DENNIS AND TERRI JONES (404-925-6440) RON AND LINDA CASTOR (404-625-5402) 

HOLIDAY TRAVEL RV PARK 

1623 SOUTH MACK SMITH ROAD  

CHATTANOOGA, TN  37412   1-800-693-2877 

(ENTRANCE DIRECTLY ACROSS FROM DOLLAR GENERAL) NORTHBOUND 75 – EXIT 1 – TURN LEFT ONTO 

SOUTH MACK SMITH ROAD -CAMPGROUND ON RIGHT  

RATES – $41.65 / night -TAX INCLUDED0 30/50 AMP-FULL HOOKUPS/CABLE/WIFI 

 PLEASE RESERVE BY MARCH  1ST - HOLDING SPOTS UNTIL THEN. 

WEEKEND TENTATIVE SCHEDULE:   BRING BEVERAGES AND CHAIRS TO OUTDOOR EVENTS (HOST SITE TBA) 

THURSDAY APRIL 2 – THOSE PRESENT-5:00 PM-HEAVY APPETIZERES AND NIBBLES Clubhouse) 

FRIDAY – APRIL 3 – 5:00 - COOKOUT-HOSTS PROVIDES MEAL-GAMES AND MUSIC 

SATURDAY APRIL 4 – POSSIBLE   RIVERBOAT   CRUISE AND LUNCH -TBD- 5:30 PM EVENING GAMES AND 

CAMPFIRE NIBBLES!! (Clubhouse) 

SUNDAY- APRIL 5 – 9:00 AM -CLUBHOUSE – BREAKFAST-MEETING-GOODBYES! 

RALLY FEE : $20.00 PER GUEST..PLEASE LET YOUR HOST KNOW THAT YOU HAVE REGISTERED AND MAIL 

CHIECK TO TERRI JONES  ..1100 NEWTOWN ROAD..WASHINGTON, GA. 30673   

 



 

 
 

 

     CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

PST Campout 

Thursday, July 9 – Sunday July 12 

Yonah Mountain Campground 

3678 Helen Hwy.  Cleveland, Ga 

 706-865-6546 

 

Please make your reservation by JUNE 9th.  (Mention PST Member) 

$43 + tax -10% discount for 30 amp 

$46 + tax - 10% discount for 50 amp 

AGENDA 

   Thursday, July 9 – for those arriving early you are on your own! 

   Friday, July 10 – 5:00 or 5:30 out to dinner TBD 

 8:00 Ice Cream Social provided by campground 

   Saturday, July 11 – Check out all the lovely scenery, stroll through Helen.  Tubing is always fun – if                                                

   you think you are up to it. 

   5:00- 6:45 Pot Luck Dinner – Host to furnish a Ham - Y’all bring the fixins! 

   7:00 -8:00 – Christmas Exchange Game – Each person bring a wrapped $10 gift (something you’d         

   like to have) to exchange during game. 

   8:00 BINGO provided by campground – you might be lucky! 

   Sunday, July 12 – 8:00 -10:00 Breakfast, Meeting and Goodbyes 

   Bring your own setups and drinks to all meals. 

   Rally fee:  $10 per rig                                                                                     

   Send to:  Libba Gruba 

                 3361 Camelot Way, Loganville, Ga 30052 



 

 

 

 

              And the longest RV combo is … 
Doug Tolbert, Idaho, built this Powerhouse Coach a few years ago. It’s a 52-foot-long, quad-slide motorhome 

with the muscle of a semi truck, towing a 38,000-lb. trailer and a boat. With more than 400 square feet, the 

coach sleeps 8 comfortably. The length of the combo is 122 feet. Doug is the president of Powerhouse Coach, 

Inc. 

 
 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From 

Patricia Voyna 

PO Box 1315 

Conyers, GA 30012-1315 

PST Newsletter – January 2020 

IN GOD WE TRUST  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 


